
 

Buring Avenue, Leonay  NSW  2750 
Phone: 4735 5999 or 4735 5851 Fax: 4735 6373 Email: leonay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au           Website: http://www.leonay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
School Security No: 1300 880 021 

 Term 3 Week 8 

      LEONAY 
           PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Term 3 Calendar  

 

16-17/9 Stage 2 Camp  

19/9 School Tour for new enrolments 

23/9 NSW Olympics Unleashed- Paddle Series Program  

25/9 Sydney West Athletics Carnival 

26/9 Last day of school 

Save the date-  Term 4 Thursday 30 October-  
Spooky Disco- Notes will be sent home at  
the beginning of Term 4.     

ASSEMBLY DATES TERM  3 

19/9  

Please retain this front sheet to keep informed about school activities 
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School Attendance 
Consistent school attendance is essential for children to reach their full educational potential. This week’s newsletter includes a 
fact sheet for parents from the NSW Department of Education. Please take a few minutes to read it. It is very important that 
parents provide an explanation for any student absences on the same day, before 11am. Absences can be reported through 
the student portal on Compass. 
 

Dance2BFit- Term 4 Sport 
In Term 4 all students K-6 will complete Dance2BFit sessions on a Friday as our sport for the term. K-2 will not have Tuesday 
sport anymore. This is part of our Creative Arts syllabus and will contribute to Semester 2 report grades. Permission and  
payment are out on Compass now. 
 

Interrelate- Tricky Talks sessions for families 
Join us for Interrelate Tricky Talks sessions in the library on Tuesday 11 November! These interactive workshops are designed 
to help families navigate those tricky conversations with confidence and care. Don't miss this valuable opportunity to support 
your child's growth and wellbeing.  
 

Session 1 is Years 3-6 Where Did I Come From ? 6-7pm. 
Session 2 is Years 5-6 and 3-4 at parents’ discretion 7.15-8.15pm. 
Cost $30 per family regardless of how many sessions you attend. 
If you are interested in attending, please contact the school office by 24/10/25 and you will be invoiced $30. 
Payment will be due by Thursday 6 November. 
 
See the flyers below for more information. 
 

New School Hoodies 
Following the success of the limited edition 50th birthday hoodies, we are pleased to introduce a Leonay PS hoodie that aligns 
with the current uniform. These hoodies will be available for purchase at Lowes Penrith starting Thursday, 18 September. The 
cost is $55.95 and they come in a range of sizes. 
 

PSSA Gala Day and Knockout Soccer 
Congratulations to all the students who attended the PSSA Gala days for soccer on Friday. Thank you to Mrs Wallace, Mr Tsitos, 
Mr Irvine and Mrs Lyne who supported the teams on the day. Once again, the Leonay community were out in force cheering on 
our students and supporting our teams. Special mention to Mr Mulkern for coaching the Junior girls’ team on the day. Thanks 
to everyone involved. Well done also to the Knockout soccer team who were defeated by Blaxland East PS last week-.  
Mr Tsitos reported that all team members did a great job and performed well during this Round 5 clash. 
 

Year 3 and 4 Mowbray Farm Camp 
On Tuesday 16 and Wednesday 17 September our Year 3 and 4 students will be spending two days participating in an outdoor 
education program at CCC Hawkesbury. We wish the group all the best for their two days and thank the teachers for giving up 
their time at attend. 
 

Supervision 
Student supervision begins at 8:30 am each morning. Students arriving between 8:30 am and 8:40 am are required to wait  
under the COLA area. The duty teacher will then direct students to put their bags in their classrooms before proceeding to the 
playground. Students arriving after 8:40 am should drop their bags in their classrooms and then go straight to the playground. 
All students must be in the playground area, as this is where supervision is provided. Parents and caregivers are not permitted 
in the playground area. 
 

No students or parents/caregivers are allowed near classroom areas before 9:00 am unless they have a scheduled meeting 
with a teacher. Anyone on-site after 9:00 am must report to the office to sign in, as this is a departmental requirement that 
must be followed. To support the school’s child protection guidelines, students should be dropped off and parents/caregivers 
should leave the school grounds unless they have an appointment. Your understanding and cooperation with these procedures 
are greatly appreciated. 
 

School Representative Shirts 
When students are selected to represent Leonay PS at various sporting events, they are provided with a school representative 
shirt on loan. Please ensure these shirts are washed and returned to the school immediately after the event. We are currently 
missing some shirts from the Zone Cross Country held last term, as well as from the recent Zone Athletics carnival. Kindly check 
at home and return any missing shirts to the office as soon as possible. 
 

Next Assembly 
Next assembly – Friday 19 September.  K/1D will be performing for us. 
 

P & C Meeting 
Next meeting Tuesday 16 September, commencing at 7pm in the library. 
 
Miss Payne 
Principal 
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Applications are now open for children eligible to start Kindergarten in 2026.  
Children may be enrolled in Kindergarten at the beginning of the school year if they 
turn five years of age by 31 July of that year. Applications to enrol for students in the 
Leonay area can be made online through the school’s website by clicking on the enrol-
ments tab. Out of area applications can now also be made online from the website 
and include additional documentation as part of the     process. Once  
received the office will email you with further instructions. If you know of anyone in 
the Leonay area who is considering enrolling, encourage them to do so now. Please 
ring the office to if you have any questions. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Voluntary School Contributions 
Each year public primary and secondary schools across NSW request financial  
contributions from their community to enhance the school’s educational programs. This 
request occurs because there are no actual fees to attend public schools. These voluntary 
contributions help provide additional educational resources for the benefit of our  
students. Our voluntary contribution for this year is $50 per child.  Payments can be 
made at any stage. We are currently using this money to update our technology in the 
school through purchasing more laptops and Chromebooks. 

 

School Tour 
 
If you know someone who is considering enrolling their child at  
Leonay PS in 2026 then encourage them to come and see what makes 
our school a great place to grow and learn. 
A school tour will be held at 10am on Friday 19 September. Discover 
the exciting programs we offer and meet our friendly staff. Contact the 
school on 4735 5999 to register your interest. We look forward to  
welcoming everyone to the Leonay Public School community. 
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TAP Parent Workshop Information 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Due to low numbers, we unfortunately will not be holding another parent workshop for 
The Anxiety Project this year. However, we are planning to offer a session early in 2026. 

In the meantime, a self-paced online version of the course is available to parents who are 
interested. Please note that online enrolments are limited. The course usually costs $79; 
however, we have a limited number of discount codes that can be provided to parents. 

If you would like a discount code for the self-paced online course, please contact  

Mrs Renny via the school email address: leonay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 

Thank you for your understanding, and we hope this option supports you in the meantime. 
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